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RICHMOND 

 
The Avery (Saxton Field) Sportsfield development is progressing well with the 
irrigation installed, topsoil placed and the car park being formed up.  All going well 
and the weather holding the grass seed will be sown in early May. 
 
The Paramu Place and Meadow Lane walkway bridges are under construction.  The 
bridge for Reservoir Creek walkway is waiting for final plans and resource consent. 
 
Sanderman Drive Reserve project is continuing with the Rotary Club carrying out 
working bees to clear debris and construct board walking etc.  Bulk bark is being 
delivered to the site in preparation for planting. 
 
 
MOUTERE/WAIMEA 
 
Steve has applied to the Historic Places Trust for consent to carry out work at Grossi 
Point Reserve.  This will be the first stage of improvements for the reserve.  
 
 
MOTUEKA 
 
Further to the meeting that was held at Tilson Cres Reserve with local residents to 
discuss the future development of the reserve, the concept plan has been sent out to 
residents for comment. 
 
 
GOLDEN BAY 
 
The upgrade of the Rose Garden toilets is underway and should be completed within 
the next two weeks.  
 
 



 
REGIONAL 
 
Planning for Arbor Day plantings is underway with plants ordered and sites being 
selected and prepared. 
 
 
 
Beryl Wilkes 
Reserves Manager 
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